Please make the following changes to the committee

Remove - Nerys Griffiths and Marie Underwood did not seek re-election

Add - Barbara Heighes was re-elected but as secretary


And Jenny Plunkett offered to join the committee and was elected

20mph speed limit

This was discussed with representatives of the County Council Highways dept. present. The view from the meeting was that it would be better to try and enforce the 30mph limit and see what results from that rather than put the lower limit in place and even more vehicles break the limit without any enforcement.

Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel
Julie Sayer from the Safer Neighbourhood Team gave an update of their work and told the meeting that the current three targets were:
1.
Anti-social behaviour around the Colman Road/The Avenues area

2.
Anti-social behaviour around UEA/Bluebell Road

3.
Enforcement, education and awareness of Cycling Issues

Members of the team were being trained in the use of a speed gun. It was hoped this would reduce the speed of some vehicles and make a safer environment for everyone.

Early in the new year additional staff will be joining the team which should make their efforts even more effective.

HGVs in the Newmarket Road Bus Lane
Members of the County Council were welcomed and gave information as to the reasons behind the HGVs using this bus lane. This initiative is to try and reduce the number of lorries coming into the city with consolidated loads. By using the bus lane at a maximum speed of 30mph, this would reduce the driving time and get the lorries to their destination on time. Only four or five lorries per week are using it at present but this should increase as more companies sign up to the scheme.


Concern was shown for the cyclists because of the additional traffic using the bus lane as it was acknowledged that the bus lane itself was not as wide as it ought to be. 
